CITY OF JANESVILLE

Special City Council Proceedings

February 23, 2021
The Janesville City Council met in special session on Tuesday February 23, 2021 in the Council Chambers of City Hall at approximately 6:00 p.m. with Mayor Beenblossom in the Chair and Council Members Miller, Robinson, Stapleton, and McAllister present. Absent was Council Member Worrell. Also present were Abby Mouw, P.E of MSA Professional Services, City Clerk Christa Kurtz, and Cynthia and Keith Kressin.

Motion by Council Member Miller and seconded by Council Member Robinson approving to adopt the agenda as presented. Motion carried.
Mayor Beenblossom opened the Public Hearing at approximately 6:03 p.m. for citizens comments regarding Cynthia and Keith Kressin’s application to consider rezoning a portion on their existing lot from R-1 to C-1, which would allow them to construct another mini storage building to be used for a storage rental business. They would like to expand the commercial zoning area another 55’ from where it is currently, to as describes: Triangle piece of property (290’ by 292’ by 415’ or 0.96 acres) on the South side of said property.  Commencing 4.62 chains South of the NE corner of the NW¼ of SW¼ Sec 35, Twp 91N, Rge 14W of the 5th P.M., running thence South on the East line of said 40 acres 14.26 chains to railroad line thence NW along course of said railroad to a point 8.55 chains West of place of beginning, thence E8.55 chains to the place of beginning, being 8 1/5 acres, reserving therefrom the N2 acres of said described premises, the amount described being 6.2 acres and being the S6.2 acres of said piece of said tract of land and except the N2 acres of the said S6.2 acres, (above tract also known and described as Lot 15 of Auditor’s plat of SW¼ Sec 35, Twp 91N, Rge 14W of the 5th P.M., except the N2 acres thereof) except the S100.00’ of the N265.00’ of Lot 15 in Auditor’s plat of part of Sec 35, Twp 91N, Rge 14W of the 5th P.M., City of Janesville, Bremer County, State of Iowa.
The Janesville Planning and Zoning Commission held their Public Hearing regarding this matter on 1/13/21 and recommended their approval.

There being no comments Mayor Beenblossom declared the public hearing closed at approximately 6:05 p.m. and turned the matter over to the city council for their consideration.

Motion by Stapleton and seconded by Miller to prepare an ordinance to amend the official zoning map for the City of Janesville to reflect the zoning changes requested by Cynthia and Keith Kressin. Motion carried.
Sands 3rd Addition:  A copy of a development agreement drafted by MSA Professional Services was both emailed and mailed for Sands Construction. The City has not been contacted by Jim Sands or VJ Engineering at this time. The approval of the 3rd Addition Preliminary Plat is tied to a signed development agreement between Sands Construction and The City.
7th St Bridge Replacement Project: Abby informed the council they are in the middle of the preliminary design plan. The City should be expecting a field exam in late April or early May, which will involve the DOT, MSA Professional Services, and city representatives doing a preliminary walk through of the bridge design. When drafting the design some questions came up regarding material for the 8’ pathway that will connect the bridge to Main Street. Abby informally asked the Council’s preference on material between concrete, asphalt, or limestone. The Council would like to see 6” asphalt used for cost and maintenance purposes. A decision will be made during the final design. Construction is estimated to start in November of 2022 and end in December of 2023. Abby also wanted to mention that if there was ever a possibility of a third water main crossing, she would recommend an aerial crossing, which would mean suspending the main underneath of the bridge. Abby stated that when the Barrick Road Water Main Project was completed, the company that completed the work, hit bedrock which may have caused a problem in the proper depth for the main. A third crossing would provide extra protection if a problem ever arose. Abby would like to take a look at record drawings for the Barrick Road Water Main.
7th Street East Lift Station Project: Boomerang has been on site and replaced the junction boxes for the electrical. Abby stated she received and email that they planned on being out to fix the belly of the pipe in the wet well on Monday. The council stated with the frozen ground and inclement weather they would prefer Boomerang wait to make the proper repairs, as to avoid any further damage or problems. The council gave Abby permission to order the simm card and equipment from Primex that will be needed for the phone system for the lift station.
Wastewater Treatment Facility Improvement Design Project:
Motion by McAllister and seconded by Robinson to sign the Wastewater and Drinking Water Financial Assistance Program grant agreement. After applying, the City has been awarded $100,000 in grant money to use toward the WWTF Improvements. Abby Mouw, of MSA, also recommended the City sign the agreement and accept the money. She also stated there is nothing with this agreement that is out of the norm for SRF funding. Motion carried.

Motion by Robinson and seconded by Miller to set a public hearing date on Tuesday, March 23, 2021, at 6:00 p.m. at the special city council meeting for three applications regarding annexation/de-annexation by publishing notice in the Waterloo Courier. The Janesville City Council received application for the annexation and severance of property from Gary and Linnet Howe and the City of Janesville’s application for annexation of property they own on February 12, 2021. Roll Call Vote: Ayes – McAllister, Robinson, Stapleton, and Miller. Nays – None. Absent – Worrell. Motion carried.
MSA Professional services will be presenting an agreement for the bidding and construction phases of the WWTF Improvement Project at the March 9, 2021 regular council meeting.

Hardwood Estate 2nd Addition: 
Motion by Miller and seconded by McAllister to set the public hearing date for Hardwood Estates Second Addition Preliminary Plat for Tuesday, March 9, 2021, at 6:00 p.m. Motion carried.
Abby Mouw exited the meeting at 6:48 p.m.
Motion by Stapleton and seconded by Robinson to approve RESOLUTION #1717-21 – A RESOLUTION SETTING THE SALARY FOR THE LIBRARY DIRECTOR OF THE CITY OF JANESVILLE, IOWA FOR THE 2021/22 FISCAL YEAR as was presented.  Roll Call Vote:  Ayes – Robinson, Stapleton, McAllister, and Miller.  Nays – None. Absent – Worrell.  Resolution approved and adopted this 23rd day of February 2021.

Motion by Stapleton and seconded by McAllister approving the Janesville Library board appointments. Motion carried.

Motion by Miller and seconded by McAllister approving both the Janesville Fire Rescue and Janesville First Responders Officers and Membership Lists. Council Member McAllister wanted to be sure to thank all of them for their service. Motion carried.

Motion by Miller and seconded by McAllister approving to adjourn.  Motion carried.  Meeting closed at 6:57 p.m.
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